
 

 

 RESOLUTION NO. 2019- 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE VILLAGE OF PINECREST, 

FLORIDA, WAIVING FEES FOR USE OF LESLIE BOWE 

HALL FOR MEETINGS BY THE ROTARY CLUB;  

PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE;  PROVIDING 

FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

 

 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE VILLAGE COUNCIL OF PINECREST, FLORIDA, AS FOLLOWS: 

 

 Section 1.   That the fees for the use of Leslie Bowe Hall at Evelyn Greer Park for meetings 

by the Rotary Club are hereby waived. 

 Section 2. This resolution shall take effect immediately upon adoption. 

 PASSED AND ADOPTED this 11th day of June, 2019. 

 

 

                                                       

       Joseph M. Corradino, Mayor 

Attest: 

 

____________________________                                       

Guido H. Inguanzo, Jr., CMC 

Village Clerk 

 

Approved as to Form and Legal Sufficiency: 

 

____________________________                                      

Mitchell Bierman 

Village Attorney 

 
Motion by: 

Second by: 

 

Vote: 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE: June 5, 2019 

 

TO:  The Honorable Mayor and Members of the Village Council 

 

FROM: Yocelyn Galiano, ICMA-CM, Village Manager 

 

RE:  Rotary Club of Pinecrest 

 

 

For over a year, representatives from the Rotary Club of Miami Dadeland Pinecrest have been 

in contact with Mayor Corradino and myself regarding the possibility of partnering with the 

Village to help revitalize the area chapter, which has been declining in membership over the 

years.  Rotary International is an international service organization whose stated purpose is to 

bring together business and professional leaders in order to provide humanitarian service and 

to advance goodwill and peace around the world.  Putting “service above self, this 

organization is a non-political and non-sectarian organization open to all people regardless 

of race, color, creed, religion, gender, or political preference.  There are 34,282 member 

clubs worldwide, and 1.2 million individuals, known as Rotarians. 

 

Recently renamed the Rotary Club of Pinecrest, organization leaders have inquired if the 

Village would be willing to host its bi-monthly meetings at Evelyn Greer Park.  Further, as a 

service organization, the Rotary Club of Pinecrest has committed to working with the Village 

to identify service projects within Pinecrest, and to also participate in special projects 

involving other clubs in the tri-county area. Preliminary discussions have revolved around 

projects that increase access to people with disabilities at Pinecrest Gardens. 

 

At this time, I respectfully request that the Council agree to waive the rental fees ($350 per 

month) associated with the bi-monthly use of the multipurpose room at Evelyn Greer Park.  

 

 


